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Dear Parents, 
 

The term is now well underway and last night it was nice 

to welcome Year 6 parents for the SATs parents evening 

with Mrs Melhuish and Miss Lanagan. Whilst the SATs do 

not take place until May it is important that parents know 

how it works and how they can support their child in 

doing well. If any parents have any questions, please 

contact the Year 6 teachers who I know will be happy to 

help. 
 

In a few weeks we will be celebrating Chinese New Year – 

the year of the wood snake. On Wednesday 29th January 

there will be lots of different activities taking place 

throughout the school to mark this important occasion. If 

any parents/carers can offer ideas, share their knowledge, 

bring in any items or can come into school to talk to the 

children, please contact us. We would love to hear from 

you. 
 

Have a great weekend. 
 

Best Wishes 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

James Evelyn 

Headteacher, Robert Miles Junior School 
 

 

Honours Assembly   
 

Congratulations to these children whose success was celebrated at Honours Assembly this week and some of 

their work was shared with all the children in the school. 
 

3J Daisy Gilbert & Fraser Nursey 

3B Imogen Amies & Carter Roper- Bugg 

4M Felix Russell & Natalia Kowalik 

4H Dexter Gibbs-Jackson & Willow Hardy 

5G Olly Taylor & Yanyu Chan 

5AC Noah Simpson & Jasmin Hrizi 

6M Elliot Moskwa & Isla Adcock 

6L Jerry Lamb & Emily Mogg 

Dates for the Diary 

29th January Chinese New Year 

31st January Young Voices 

7th February  Rushcliffe Pupil Parliament 

11th February  Safer Internet Day 

14th February Inset Day – School Closed 

w/c 17th Feb Half Term 

12th March  Year 4 Residential Parent Meeting 

Parents evening dates to be confirmed soon. 

School Attendance 

Excellent attendance is vital to success at school. 

We track attendance closely and celebrate 

excellent attendance. Our target is for each child 

to have an attendance figure of at least 95%. 
 

3B 98.1% 

3J 97.8% 

4H 90.7% 

4M 98.6% 

5AC 98.1% 

5G 99.1% 

6L 94.9% 

6M 96.6% 

All 96.7% 
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Robert Miles Junior School Newsletter – 17th January 2025 

Congratulations to 

5G for having the 

best attendance 

this week! 



House Points  
 

Children are earning House Points each and every 

day for making good choices and showing the 

REACH values. Here are the latest totals for this 

term – the winning house at the end of each term 

enjoys a non-uniform day! 

 

House Points  
 

RMJS took a 10-strong team of Year 6 children to West Bridgford 

secondary school for the annual Indoor Sports Hall Athletics heats, 

competing against seven other Rushcliffe schools squads. 

The competition provides track and field challenges for 5 girls and 5 

boys across a range of relay races and fielding stations, all of which 

earn points for performance towards the school total. We started 

the event as we meant to go on, with our boys winning the 

'Over/Under relay' of hurdles and tunnels and we won a number of 

races including a strong 'parlauf' (pair run) win by our boys and girls 

pairs! 

In the field, each athlete competed in two of 5 events, standing long 

and triple jump, javelin, chest push and speed bounce.  

The team competed superbly and will advance to finals day in 3 

weeks to try and produce a medal winning performance. 

Ridewise 
 

 

On Tuesday, we were joined by Kylie Parr from Ridewise. 

Kylie spoke with the children about how to keep safe 

whilst cycling, walking and using scooters. She asked the 

children about how they get to school, how they stay safe 

and what hazards they should be aware of. 

The main message for the children was that often people 

own helmets but choose not to wear them. Please make 

sure your child has their helmet on when they are out 

and about on their bicycle or scooter. 

 

Times Tables Rock Stars 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jupiter 354 

Mercury 372 

Neptune 384 

Saturn 347 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children who have topped the charts for their work on TTRS this 
week: 

Most correct answers:  Katie, 3J 

Most coins earnt: Lottie, 3J 

Biggest improvement in accuracy: Caleb, 3B 

Biggest improvement in speed: Jake, 3B 

  

  

  



Excellent work in the Spotlight 
 

This week, in 5G Science, the children were investigating and answering the question: How can 

we test the properties of magnetism and electrical conductivity? Having brushed up on their 

scientific knowledge, the children got to work testing a simple circuit before checking whether 

objects were magnetic and if they were conductors. The children were inquisitive and immersed 

themselves in the science working well together and checking their findings carefully. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates w/c 20th January 2025 
 

Monday 20th January 2025 

• Film Club 3.30 - 5.15pm. The film showing this week is Toy story, there is a £2 compulsory charge for 

orange squash and biscuits at this Club. Please use our online payment system to pay for this. 

Tuesday 21st January 2025 

• Handball club for Years 3 and 4. 8am - 8.45am 

• Young Voices rehearsals, 3.30-4.30pm 

Wednesday 22nd January 2025 

• Honours Assembly  

• Bible Explorers 12.45-1.15pm, Year 6 shared area. 

Thursday 23rd January 2025 

• Year 3 swimming. Please ensure you remember your swimming kit (including towel and a bag to put 

wet items in) and any inhalers required. 

• Martial arts club, 8 – 8.45am. Please wear PE kit, bring a drink and any inhalers required. (This club is 

now full) 

Friday 24th January 2025 

• No afterschool activities today. 

A reminder that all children need to be collected from their afterschool clubs by family member/friend who 

are over the age of 16. 

Weekly Menu - w/c 20th January 2025 
 

All parents have received a link to a form where you can submit information about your child’s dietary 

requirements. If you have not already done so, please complete the form here if your child has specific 

dietary requirements: https://orders.lunchhound.co.uk/medicaldiets/request  

Monday 

• Cheese and tomato pizza with tomato pasta salad and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Vegetable meatballs, tomato sauce with mixed rice and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

https://orders.lunchhound.co.uk/medicaldiets/request


• Apple and sultana crumble bar with custard. 

Tuesday 

• Pork sausage with mashed potato, gravy and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Plant based sausage with mashed potato, gravy and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Iced carrot cake and orange slices. 

Wednesday 

• Roast chicken with gravy, Yorkshire pudding, roast potatoes with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh 

salad. 

• Quorn grill with gravy, Yorkshire pudding, roast potatoes with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh 

salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Chocolate shortbread/pinwheels with chocolate sauce. 

Thursday 

• Garlic and tomato chicken pasta spirals with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Garlic and tomato vegetable pasta spirals with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Toffee cream tart. 

Friday 

• Fish fingers and chips with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Crispy vegetable fingers with chips and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Chocolate oaty slice. 
 

Local News & Information 

We are happy to publicise local events and activities for children in the newsletter particularly ahead of holiday 

periods. (Please note the school is not endorsing these events as they are run separately.)  Any enquiries 

should be made through the website address shown on the leaflet below. 

  



Online Safety 
 

We share E-Safety information from National Online Safety with parents in the Robert Miles newsletter. This 

is to help you in ensuring that your child can use technology safely. Please read the following information. 

 


